[image: image1.png]0

I

0




North American Energy Standards Board

1301 Fannin, Suite 2350, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

 September 29, 2004

TO:
NAESB Board Members, Posting for Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
DeDe Kirby, NAESB Meeting/Project Manager
RE:
Revised Draft Minutes from the NAESB Board of Directors Meeting – September 16, 2004

NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD

NAESB BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING & STRATEGIC SESSION
September 16, 2004 in Austin, TX hosted by NAESB
 Revised Draft Minutes
1.  
Administration and Welcome
Mr. Desselle called the meeting to order.  Mr. Desselle welcomed the board members and participants.  Mr. Boswell advised the participants of the anti-trust guidelines.  Ms. Kirby then called roll for the board members.  Mr. Desselle announced that quorum was established.  Mr. Brown made a motion to adopt the draft minutes of June 10, 2004, and Mr. Templeton seconded the motion.  The minutes were adopted by consent. Mr. Desselle reviewed the agenda for the meeting.  Mr. Grim made a motion to adopt the agenda, and Mr. Templeton seconded the motion.  The agenda was adopted by consensus.
2.
Sunset Provision
Mr. Desselle advised the group that the Sunset Provision was in Article 1, Section 2 of the Certificate of Incorporation.  (A description of the provision is also located in the Board of Directors Meeting September16, 2004 book on page 24, hereafter referred to as the Board Meeting book.)  Mr. Desselle offered the following resolution: 

RESOLVED, That the Board of Directors of the North American Energy Standards Board (NAESB) recommends to the membership that NAESB’s existence as a corporation shall continue; provided, however, that no later than December 31, 2014 NAESB’s Board of Directors shall submit to the members a resolution recommending whether NAESB shall continue, and further,
RESOLVED, that the provisions of Article 1, Section 2 of the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation shall be amended to reflect this provision upon ratification by the membership, and further,


RESOLVED, that the Board of Directors directs that NAESB’s General Counsel shall make an appropriate filing with the Secretary of State of the State of Delaware to effect this change upon such ratification by the membership.

Ms. Ogenyi made a motion to adopt the sunset provision resolution and Mr. Maassel seconded the motion.  Mr. Boswell informed the participants that a super majority vote was needed under Article V Section 3 of the Certificate for passage of the resolution.  A super majority vote consists of the following: 75% affirmative vote of the Board, including 40% from each segment, and ratification by 90% of the membership.  The vote could be taken by consent or if needed, by a roll call vote.  
Mr. Novak commented that although he understood the reasoning of setting the sunset provision at 10 years instead of three, he questioned the need for change.  Mr. Novak added that the three year sunset provision review added strength to the organization.  Mr. Boswell said that the Managing Committee had discussed different time periods for the provision, and arrived at ten years as a reasonable compromise.  He added that NAESB’s ten year anniversary added strength to the reasoning behind setting the sunset provision at ten years.  Also, the Board may dissolve the organization at any time, or members can drop their memberships and have the same effect.  

Hearing no further discussion, Mr. Desselle called for a vote.  Ms. Ogenyi’s motion was widely supported, with one vote cast in opposition.  Notational ballots, however, would be distributed since some segments did not have 40% representation.  The voting record is shown below.
3.
Review of the Strategic Session and Next Steps
Mr. Desselle referred to his memo entitled “Strategic Session Next Steps” dated August 31, 2004 and proposed that three subcommittees be created to further the work from the June strategic session.  He described the proposed subcommittees and their purposes: The Gas-Electric Coordination Subcommittee was proposed to address interdependency issues and provide guidance to the EC; the Retail Standards Awareness Subcommittee was proposed to operate as a liaison between state regulators, industry and other groups to make them more aware of NAESB and the standards development process; and the Resources Subcommittee was proposed to address membership issues.  Mr. Grim made a motion to form the three new subcommittees, and Mr. Burks seconded the motion.   
Mr. Brown commented that the purposes of the subcommittees could lead them to become less focused on actual deliverables.  He also questioned whether the focus of the groups might lead to deliverables that the Board did not actually request or want.  Mr. Desselle explained that the subcommittees would be of an ad hoc nature.  The subcommittees would adopt their own schedules for deliverables and would report to the Board of Directors through the Managing Committee.  

Mr. Stewart asked if the purpose of the Retail Awareness Subcommittee could be construed as lobbying or advocacy activity by NAESB.  Mr. Desselle explained that the purpose of the group was to act as an educational group that would act to inform state commissioners of the role NAESB plays in the development of standards, and the standards that had already been developed through NAESB.  Mr. Burks offered an example from Massachusetts of why the purpose and focus of this subcommittee would be a valuable tool to the commissioners and to the industry.  Mr. Burks said the subcommittee would have a positive role in informing and educating the industry and state commissioners as to NAESB’s role.  
Mr. Desselle noted that Energy Day was scheduled for December 1 & 2, in New York, NY and would be providing a forum for discussion on coordination and communication between the gas and electric industries.  He explained that it was very likely that several policy issues would be raised and that the Gas-Electric Coordination Subcommittee would be assisting with facilitating discussion over these policy issues and the development of standards. 

Mr. Novak asked that the board to be vigilant in monitoring the subcommittees to make sure they did not take on a role of advocating.  Mr. Desselle agreed.  Mr. Desselle explained that the subcommittees would follow the NAESB process and be open to participation according to the NAESB Bylaws.  

After further discussion of the motion, it passed unanimously by consensus.  
4.
Reports from the NAESB office
A. Executive Director Report

Ms. McQuade explained that attendance on the monthly update calls had included participants from up to twenty state commissions, three federal agencies, several trade associations, and many NAESB members.  She added that the monthly update call is one hour in length and that there is no charge.  Ms. McQuade said recommendations were welcome for specific topics during the update, and asked that they be submitted to the NAESB office.  Ms. McQuade added that subcommittee chairs were present on the calls and described actions taken in their respective subcommittees.  She commented that NAESB had received many positive reports from state commissioners and NARUC regarding the monthly update phone calls.

Next, Ms. McQuade gave the membership report.  She explained that membership dropped from 357 at the beginning of the year, to 327 as of to date.  Ms. McQuade explained that the loss in membership was significant in light of the beginning of the year projections that membership would rise to 380.  She continued by explaining that the loss in revenue compared to budget was primarily due to the loss of membership.  Ms. McQuade gave a report on the new membership and membership resignations for each quadrant: WEQ gained 4 new members, and sustained 22 member resignations; WGQ gained 6 new members and sustained 7 member resignations; REQ gained one new member and sustained 8 member resignations; and RGQ had no gain in membership but sustained 4 member resignations.    
Ms. McQuade reminded the group that each quadrant is required by NAESB’s Certificate of Incorporation to maintain 40 members.  However, no specific actions are listed for when quadrant membership falls below 40.  Ms. McQuade explained that the Board is to be made aware that a specific quadrant does not meet membership requirements, and the Board may take specific actions as it deems appropriate.  

Mr. Brown asked if NAESB had completed exit interviews for those members leaving NAESB, as well as interviews for new members.  Ms. McQuade explained that NAESB did conduct exit interviews and that several of the companies that had resigned their memberships did so because the individual(s) responsible for NAESB meetings in their organizations were no longer with that company, the company had multiple memberships and did not need as much coverage at NAESB, the company was having financial difficulties and could not maintain membership or multiple membership, or retail markets did not develop as anticipated.  She commented that another reason for the loss of membership was that industry participants could vote and participate in subcommittees without being a member, but she added that this was normal for standards development organizations and not necessarily a negative as one of the goals of the organization is broad participation.  It does however mean that the members subsidize the non-members. 

Ms. Ogenyi added that perhaps the new Resources Subcommittee could facilitate new memberships and ways in which the free rider problem might be addressed.  Mr. Desselle then informed the group that Mr. Cargas of the NAESB office would be working with the Resources Subcommittee and dealing with membership retention and expansion on a full time basis.  Mr. McMillan questioned if NAESB should give consideration to merging the two retail quadrants into one, since the majority of the RGQ/REQ meetings were held jointly and their membership separately falls below the required threshold.  He added that it might be more effective to have one retail quadrant. Mr. McMillan commented that he also shared Ms. Ogenyi’s concerns about participation by members of the industry that were not NAESB members.  He questioned if a method of recognizing those participants that are not members was needed.  

Mr. Desselle explained the increase of participation in NAESB meetings, by members and non-members alike, had positive effects as well.  He said that those participants that are not members have substantially added to the discussion and standards development process in NAESB meetings.  He added that the use of phone lines during NAESB meetings has increased from 350 lines to 450 lines per month, and that NAESB meetings have increased from an average of 22 to 34 meetings per month.  

Pertaining to the formation of one retail quadrant, Mr. Novak explained that the issue of retail membership was a sign of a broader problem among the retail quadrants.  Mr. Novak explained that perhaps NAESB should question the relevancy of the work going on in the retail quadrants if NAESB retail memberships were not meeting the required number.  Mr. Boswell explained that the Certificate states that there may be as many as four quadrants, not that there must be four quadrants.  He added that the Board is required to review minimum participation requirements every other year, according to section 2.3 of the NAESB Bylaws.  Mr. Boswell explained the Board may take action when membership drops below the required minimum of 40 in a quadrant, but that the Board action is not a requirement.  

Ms. McQuade then reviewed the FERC filings made to date, including standards implementing FERC Order 2004 (WGQ) and the WEQ Seams Catalog.  She added that minor modifications to version 1.7 of the WGQ standards should be filed in late September.  Ms. McQuade explained that the Gas Electric Coordination Task Force Final Report was recently approved by the Executive Committee and would be filed with the FERC in the near future.  She added that depending on the actions taken by the WGQ EC at the meeting to be held the afternoon of September 16, 2004, the Gas Quality Reporting Standards could soon be ready for filing with the FERC as well.  Ms. McQuade continued by explaining that several business practice standards from the WEQ were on track to be filed with the FERC including the Version 0 Business Practice Standards and the standards on OASIS 1A.  She added that instead of filing the WEQ standards on piecemeal basis as they are prepared, the FERC staff has asked for one filing with the WEQ standards by at near yearend so that they would be processed in a single docket for wholesale electric business practices.  Ms. McQuade explained that although NAESB did not make specific filings with state commissions, NAESB did provide updates and status reports to the state commissions and NARUC.  

B. Financial Report

Next, Ms. Wishart reviewed the NAESB Financial Report as of July 2004.  She explained that the NAESB budget for expenses was $1,118,386, but that expense actuals were $1,026,233.  Ms. Wishart also explained that the NAESB budget for income was $1,740,520, but that income actuals were $1,530,310.  She explained that revenues have decreased due to loss of memberships, and that this loss of membership accounts for $200,000 loss in financials.  She added that the numbers were also adjusted to project where the NAESB financial report would be at the end of the year.  The end of the year projection was for a net profit of $25,000 which would be applied to the negative retained earnings. 
5. 
Executive Committee Reports
Ms. Van Pelt reviewed the WGQ annual plan, located on pages 62-64 of the Board Meeting Book.  She said the Gas-Electric Scheduling Activities assigned to the Gas-Electric Coordination Task Force (Item 1) were complete.  The FERC Order 2004 (Item 2) had been completed by the Business Practices Subcommittee and ratified by the Executive Committee.  The preparation of documents and submission of EDM standards to ANSI for approval as ANSI standards assigned to the EDM subcommittee (Item 3), along with the review of security and reliability of NAESB EDM Standards assigned to the Executive Committee Officers (Item 4) would roll over to the 2005 annual plan.  Ms. Van Pelt explained that the task of reviewing and enhancing security standards as required by technological changes (Item 5) assigned to the EDM subcommittee will remain on the annual plan, but the reviews will be conducted under version 1.8.  She informed the group that the review of minimum technical characteristics in Appendices C, D, and E of the EDM Manual (Item 6) assigned to the EDM Subcommittee was complete, but that the items would be reviewed again before publication and that they would be modified if necessary.  
Ms. Van Pelt added that the preparation of a common NAESB Electronic Transport (ET) and WGQ Quadrant Electronic Delivery Mechanism (WGQ QEDM) manuals (Item 7) assigned to the EDM Subcommittee, is under development and on target for completion by the end of the 2004 4th Quarter.  The establishment of web-based reports for tracking all physical and chemical properties of natural gas defined in pipeline tariffs as assigned to the BPS (Item 8) was complete and on the agenda for a vote at that afternoon’s WGQ EC meeting.  The review and development of ISDA Gas Annex Contract assigned to the Contracts Subcommittee (Item 9), was on target for completion by the end of the 2004 4th Quarter.  Ms. Van Pelt then reviewed ongoing maintenance items and explained that one provisional item was added at the August EC meeting - the subsequent FERC Orders for creditworthiness.  She added that once the FERC Orders were issued, the WGQ would review them to see if any new WGQ adjustments were needed.
Ms. Kiselewich reviewed the RGQ/REQ Annual Plans, found on pages 71-79 of the Board Meeting Book.  She began with Billing and Payment Datasets and Models project assigned to the Customer Practices Subcommittee (RGQ- Item 1), and explained that although the CPS was taking more time than expected the project was on target to be completed by the end of the 4th Quarter.  The model business practices under the Market Participant Interactions project (RGQ – Item 2) assigned to the Supplier-Utility Interface Subcommittee (SUIS) were complete and approved by the RGQ/REQ Executive Committee on August 25, with industry ratification set for completion on October 7th.   She continued that the development of practices for exchanging customer information necessary interactions prior to enrollment and billing assigned to the CPS (RGQ – Item 3) was on target for completion by the end of the year.  Ms. Kiselewich said the development of dispute resolution procedures applicable to differences between distribution companies and suppliers assigned to the SUIS (RGQ – Item 4) was still ongoing and would be completed by the end of the 4th Quarter.  

Ms. Kiselewich said the Customer Enrollment project (RGQ – Item 5), the project to examine WGQ Non-EDM Standards (RGQ – Item 6), and Customer Inquiries project (RGQ – Item 7) were all set to be completed in 2005.  She explained that the Supplier Certification task assigned to the SUIS (RGQ – Item 8) had been clarified by the REQ/RGQ EC to develop practices for distribution companies to register/certify new Suppliers when they seek to begin doing business in the distribution company’s service area.  She added that this project was set to be completed in 2005.  

Ms. Kiselewich informed the group that the establishment of a subcommittee process for the Technical Electronic Implementation Subcommittee (RGQ – Item 10) was complete.  She added that the TEIS review of Billing and Payments was underway and scheduled for completion in 2005.  She continued by explaining that work assigned to the TEIS (to be done jointly with the WGQ EDM Subcommittee) concerning electronic transport (RGQ – Item 12, REQ Item – 14) was complete, but that the Quadrant EDM project (RGQ – Item 13, REQ – Item 15) assigned to the TEIS was still underway.  She added that the Customer Enrollment and Switching project as applicable to the TEIS was set for completion in 2005, along with the Customer Information project as applies to the TEIS.

Ms. Kiselewich explained that a number of items were set to be reviewed by the REQ that did not apply to the RGQ.  She explained that the Retail Meter Data Validation, Editing, and Estimating project assigned to the SUIS (REQ – Item 9) was set for completion in 2005, along with the Load Profiling project (REQ – Item 10) and the Settlement Process project (REQ – Item 11).  Ms. Kiselewich added that the work assigned to 2005 was approved by the RGQ/REQ Executive Committee on the August 31 conference call and was now set for approval by the Board.  
Mr. Desselle reviewed the WEQ Annual Plan, found on pages 65-70 of the Board Meeting Book.  Mr. Desselle reviewed the development of business practices as needed to complement reliability standards (Item 1) and explained that the Inadvertent Interchange Payback Business Practices were anticipated for completion in the fall, and that Coordinate Interchange Business Practice was complete and being submitted to the FERC later in the year.  He added that Coordinate Operations was complete in that it was determined that no BPs were needed, and that Operate Within Limits was still in the scoping phase.  Mr. Desselle explained that the Business Practices Subcommittee was still working on the Version 0 Business Practices, and that draft 2 of the BPs had recently gone out for industry comment.  He informed the group that the NAESB BPS was working collaboratively with NERC in the development of Version 0.  

Mr. Desselle then informed the group that the development of OASIS Phase 1A (Item 2) was underway and several parts would be ratified before yearend.  Mr. Desselle explained that work on OASIS Phase II was also still underway with a 2 to 3 year time phase for implementation.  He added that work concerning the security public key infrastructure (PKI) initiative was also underway, coordinated with NERC.   Mr. Desselle explained that a year long effort to identify and catalog every the seams issue was complete with several requests for standards to be developed from the Seams catalog (Item 3) being developed.  He then informed the group that the effort to determine the need for and develop standards requests for electric or gas standards required to provide additional flexibility in generation scheduling (Item 4) assigned to the GECTF was underway.  There were no changes to the WEQ Annual Plan.
Mr. Mills commented that balanced participation was needed from both the WEQ and WGQ with respect to Energy Day, scheduled for December 1 & 2.  He added that the effort would be wasted if the WEQ did not fully participate.  Mr. Novak supported strong participation by both quadrants based on the benefits received by the WGQ when they developed the standards for establishing a gas day standard.  
Mr. Templeton moved to adopt the WGQ and RGQ/REQ Annual Plans as modified.  Mr. Brown seconded the motion.  The motion passed without objection.

Mr. Desselle introduced guests Mr. Nevius and Mr. Lohrman from the North American Electric Reliability Council (NERC).  Mr. Nevius said the Memorandum of Understanding was successfully ensuring NAESB – NERC coordination and minimizing duplication.  He thanked Mr. Desselle and Ms. McQuade for their recent trip to NERC’s offices.  He also thanked all the people in the task forces and subcommittees for their hard work.  He gave a few brief comments concerning the ongoing support NERC has for the development of the NAESB Version 0 Business Practices in collaboration with the NERC Reliability Standards.  He added that he looked forward to more communication and coordination with NAESB in the future.     
6.
Plan for December Board Meeting                      
Mr. Desselle combined Item 6 of the agenda with Item 7 below.
7.
Old and New Business
Mr. Desselle explained that final approval of the 2005 annual plans and budget would be scheduled for the March 2005 Board meeting.   He added that these items would be introduced at the December 9th Board meeting.  

Ms. McQuade said the FERC filings scheduled for the year end would need to be reviewed at the December 9th Board meeting.  She added that the plan for the 2005 Advisory Council meeting would also need to be added to the December 9th agenda.  She commented that the group should forward items for inclusion in the December 9th Board meeting agenda to the NAESB office.  

Mr. Brown commented that the WEQ Version 0 effort was scheduled for completion at the end of the year.  He questioned if there was a need to notify the membership accordingly that the WEQ EC vote concerning adoption of the Version 0 Business Practices would be taken and a full turnout would be needed for this vote.  Mr. Desselle commented that notice would be given to the WEQ members balloting the effort that a vote to ratify the WEQ EC vote would be taken at the December 9th Board meeting.  

Mr. Desselle informed the group that the December 9th Board meeting was to be held in Houston, Texas at the Marriott Airport Hotel.  
8.
Adjourn
Mr. Maassel moved to adjourn the meeting, and Mr. Brown seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned by consent at 11:05 a.m. central.
9.  
Board Attendance
Vote 1 records the vote taken on Ms. Ogenyi’s motion to adopt the sunset provision resolution.
NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD

2004 BOARD – Wholesale Gas Quadrant

	End User Segment
	
	Attendance
	Vote 1

	Jim Downs
	Calpine Corp.
	Absent
	

	Joe Stepenovitch
	Florida P&L 
	Absent
	

	John Procario
	Cinergy
	In Person
	For

	Janie Mitcham
	Reliant Energy
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Jim Templeton
	Comprehensive Energy Services
	In Person
	For

	LDC Segment
	
	
	

	Tim Kelley
	Connecticut Natural Gas Corporation and The Southern Connecticut Gas Company
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Adrian Chapman
	Washington Gas Light Company
	In Person
	For

	Reed Horting
	PECO Energy Co.

	In Person
	For

	Mike Novak

	National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation
	In Person
	For

	Lee Stewart 
	Southern California Gas Co
	In Person
	For

	Pipeline Segment
	
	
	

	Terry McGill
	Enbridge Energy
	On Phone
	For

	John Somerhalder
	El Paso Energy Pipeline Group
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Shelley Corman
	Transwestern Pipeline, Enron Transportation Services Company
	On Phone
	For

	Ron Mucci
	Williams Gas Pipeline
	In Person
	For

	Richard Kruse
	Duke Energy Gas Transmission
	In Person
	For

	Producer Segment
	
	
	

	Randy Mills 
	ChevronTexaco
	In Person
	For

	William T. Benham
	BP Energy Company
	Absent
	

	Keith Sappenfield
	EnCana Oil & Gas (USA) Inc.
	In Person
	For

	Bill Hebenstreit
	El Paso Production Company
	In Person
	For

	Pete Frost
	ConocoPhillips Gas and Power Marketing
	In Person
	For

	Services Segment
	
	
	

	VACANCY
	VACANCY
	
	

	VACANCY
	VACANCY
	
	

	Jim Buccigross
	Group 8760 LLC
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Lyn Maddox
	Prospect Energy
	On Phone
	For

	VACANCY
	VACANCY
	
	


NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD

2004 BOARD – Retail Electric Quadrant

	Distributor Segment
	
	
	

	David Koogler
	Dominion Virginia Power (SERC NERC Region).
	In Person
	For

	Bill Bourbonnais
	WPS Resources Corporation (MAIN NERC Region)
	In Person
	For

	Johnny Magwood
	Baltimore Gas and Electric Company
	In Person
	For

	Leonard Haynes
	Southern Company Services (SERC NERC Region)
	On Phone
	For

	End User Segment
	
	
	

	Sonny Popowsky 
	Pennsylvania Office of Consumer Advocate
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Bryan Anderson
	Foley & Lardner
	In Person
	For

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	Services Segment
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	Stacey Wood
	The Structure Group
	In Person
	For

	J Cade Burks
	EC Power
	In Person
	For

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	Supplier Segment
	
	
	

	Brian Landrum
	Reliant Energy Retail Services
	Absent
	

	David Booty
	Direct Energy Business Services
	Absent
	

	David McMillan
	Green Mountain Energy
	In Person
	For

	Richard Zelenko
	Dominion Retail Inc.
	In Person
	For

	NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD

2004 BOARD – Wholesale Electric Quadrant


	

	End User Segment
	
	

	John A. Anderson
	Electricity Consumers Resource Council (ELCON)
	Absent
	

	Jeanne Zaiontz
	BP Energy Co.
	Absent
	

	Carol Guthrie
	ChevronTexaco Energy Research and Technology Company
	Absent
	

	Patricia Smith
	Maryland People’s Counsel
	Absent
	

	Ron Jackups
	Cinergy
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Thomas Dunleavy
	New York Public Service Commission
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Distribution/LSE Segment
	
	

	Frank Johnson
	Consumers Energy
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Jim Miller
	Southern Company Services Inc.
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Barry R. Lawson
	National Rural Electric Cooperative Association
	On Phone
	For

	Arthur G. Fusco
	Central Electric Power Cooperative Inc.
	Absent
	

	Mark B. Bonsall
	Salt River Project
	Absent
	

	Carrie Cullen Hitt
	Constellation NewEnergy
	Absent
	

	Generation Segment
	
	

	Forrest E. Reeves
	Southwestern Power Administration
	Absent
	

	Charles W. Severance
	Wisconsin Public Service Corporation
	On Phone
	For

	John J. Dellas
	Consumers Energy
	On Phone
	For

	Dennis Sobieski
	PSEG Power
	In Person
	For

	Thomas Ingwers
	Sacramento Municipal Utility District
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Gloria Ogenyi
	Conectiv Energy Supply, Inc.
	In Person
	For

	Transmission Segment
	
	

	W Terry Boston
	Tennessee Valley Authority
	Absent
	

	Peter Flynn
	National Grid USA
	In Person
	For

	Paul McCoy
	Trans-Elect
	In Person
	For

	Carroll Waggoner
	Sunflower Electric Power Corporation
	In Person
	For

	John H. Zemanek
	Entergy Services, Inc.
	Absent
	

	Michael Desselle
	American Electric Power
	In Person
	For


	Marketer/Broker Segment
	
	

	Allen L. Burns
	Bonneville Power Administration
	On Phone
	Against

	R. Scott Brown
	Exelon Generation Power Team
	In Person
	For

	Thomas A. Smith
	Tri-State Generation & Transmission Association, Inc.
	Absent
	

	Jim Mayhew
	Mirant Corp.
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Michael Grim
	TXU Energy
	In Person
	For

	Joseph Hartsoe
	American Electric Power Marketing Inc.
	In Person
	For


NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD

2004 BOARD – Retail Gas Quadrant

	Distributors Segment
	
	
	

	Craig White
	Philadelphia Gas Works
	Absent
	

	Glen R. Schwalbach
	Wisconsin Public Service Corporation
	Absent
	

	Mark T. Maassel
	Northern Indiana Public Service Company (NiSource, Inc.)
	In Person
	For

	Paul J. Szykman
	UGI Utilities, Inc.
	On Phone
	For

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	End Users Segment
	
	
	

	Matthew G. Parsell 
	Indiana Office of Utility Consumer Counselor
	Absent
	

	Tina Burnett
	Northwest Industrial Gas Users Association
	In Person
	For

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	Service Providers Segment
	
	
	

	Leigh Spangler
	Latitude Technologies Inc.
	In Person
	For

	Dave Pfeifer
	SunGard EnForm Consulting, LP
	On Phone
	For

	Dave Darnell
	Systrends Inc.
	In Person
	For

	Greg Lander
	CapacityCenter.com
	Absent
	Ballot/For

	Richard J. Rudden
	R. J. Rudden Associates, Inc.
	On Phone
	For

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	Supplier Segment
	
	
	

	Randy Magnani
	Amerada Hess Corporation
	Absent
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	

	V A C A N C Y
	
	
	


10.
Other Attendance
	 Name
	Organization
	Attendance

	Arnaout, Mariam
	American Gas Assc.
	On Phone

	Brown, Ken
	PSEG
	On Phone

	Cargas, Jim
	NAESB
	In Person

	Connor, Pete
	NiSource
	On Phone

	Burch, Kathryn
	Duke
	In Person

	Burden, Christopher
	Williams Gas Pipeline
	In Person

	Davis, Dale
	Williams Gas Pipeline
	In Person

	Dotterweich, Andrew
	Consumers Energy
	On Phone

	Gracey, Mark
	TS Gas Pipeline
	In Person

	Grygar, Bill
	Panhandle Eastern
	In Person

	Hoffman, Cheryl
	Hoffman Paulson Assc.
	In Person

	Hughes, John
	Elcon
	On Phone

	Johnson, Alan
	Mirant
	In Person

	Kennedy, Laura
	NAESB
	In Person

	Kirby, DeDe
	NAESB
	In Person

	Lohrman, Bill
	NERC
	In Person

	McCain, Marcy
	Duke
	In Person

	McKay, Robert
	Constellation
	In Person

	McQuade, Rae
	NAESB
	In Person

	Nevius, Dave
	NERC
	In Person

	Oncken, Todd
	NAESB
	In Person

	Paulson, Lawrence
	Hoffman Paulson Assc.
	In Person

	Schwermann, Bob
	Sacramento Muni. Utility Dist.
	In Person

	Thomason, Veronica
	NAESB
	In Person

	Van Pelt, Kim
	Panhandle Eastern
	In Person

	Ward, Mark
	LA Dept. of Water & Power
	In Person

	Yeung, Charles
	Southwest Power Pool
	In Person

	Young, Randy
	Gulf South
	In Person
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